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“BAD FAIRY”

INT. NIC’S ROOM

CHLOE
Here’s the deal.  I’m your fairy.  
You’re my mortal.  I’m here to help 
you.

NIC
How do I know you’re not just, 
like, a really beautiful home 
invader with amazing hair and - 
(inspecting closely) super clear 
skin.  What’s your secret?

CHLOE
I’m A FAIRY!!

NIC
You’re a fairy?!

CHLOE
Oh my god!

NIC
I’m sorry!  It’s just a lot to 
process!

CHLOE
You’re totally right.  I mean, I 
just pop in here all, “I’m your 
fairy” and you’re all “whaaaa?” So 
how about this?  You’ve got a fairy 
sitting in your room.  Ask me 
anything you want.

NIC
Why are you here?

CHLOE
To help you.

NIC
Help me what?

CHLOE
Well there must be something wrong 
with you or I wouldn’t be here.  
Not, wrong with you.  Just 
like...maybe you’re a loser or --



NIC
I don’t think i want a fairy.

CHLOE
No, no, no. Don’t say that.  
Please don’t say that.  I didn’t 
mean loser.  

(grasping)
Listen, I’m kinda new at this.  
Like super new.  I just want to be 
an awesome fairy here so maybe we 
could start over.  Let’s talk about 
you!  What are your hopes, your 
dreams, your wishes.  What do you 
want?

NIC
I don’t know... I am kinda hungry.

CHLOE
How about we aim a little higher 
than a sandwich?  Maybe, say, 
something you could only do with 
the help of a fairy?

NIC
I want to go to the Homecoming 
Dance.

CHLOE
Okay.  The dance.  This is good!

NIC
With Rodney Hooper! 

(beat)
I mean, unless that’s too hard.  
It’s probably too hard.  You know 
what, forget it.  Let’s go back to 
the sandwich.

CHLOE
Whoa!  Slow your roll there, 
sister.  If you want to go to the 
dance with Rodney Hooper then you 
are going to the dance with Rodney 
Hooper.

(then)
Who’s Rodney Hooper?

NIC 
He’s pretty much the most amazing 
guy in school.
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CHLOE
He sounds...

NIC
He totally is.

CHLOE
Okay, when’s this dance?

NIC
Tomorrow night.

CHLOE
Couldn’t have waited until the last 
minute?
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